
CHESS NOTES   02.03.17   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the 4NCL – Grantham Sharks II – 
visited the Park Inn in Northampton for the second week-end 
in this season’s competition. Playing in Division 2a they 
came into the week-end with only 1 point from their first 
two matches in the first week-end some good results were on 
the menu. 
 
Their first match was against West is Best I from the Devon 
area and on board 7 Samuel Milson from Louth was paired as 
white against Stephen Homer who also plays for Newton 
Abbott with the opening following the Ruy Lopez 1. e4 e5 2. 
Nf3 Nc6 3. Bb5 a6 4. Ba4 Nf6 5. 0-0 b5 6. Bb3 Be7 7. Qe2 d6 
8. c3 0-0 and both players have castled after following the 
initial book moves. 
 
Samuel followed with 9. d4 to break up the centre followed 
by 9. ...Bg4 10. Rd1 Re8 11. h3 Bd7 12. Nbd2 exd4 13. cxd4 
Na5 14. Bc2 Bf8 and now controls the centre with his pawns 
on d4 and e4 15. Nf1 Bc6 16. e5 Qc8 17. Bg5 Nd5 and black 
moves his knight out of harms way 18. Ng3 h6 and now tries 
to fend off Samuel’s bishop on g5 but his king side defence 
is now looking a bit thin (see diagram). 
 
Samuel took advantage with 19. Bxh6 dxe5 (not 19. ...gxh6) 
20. dxe5 Qe6 21. Bd2 Nc4 22. Ng5 Qxe5 and it looks like 
black has regained the pawn but Samuel now played 23. Bh7+ 
Kh8 24. Qh5 and black resigned as he cannot avoid mate 
without losing his queen. 
 
Wins also for Nigel Birtwistle and Rupert Willis plus draws 
for Paul Cumbers and Aditya Munshi meant that the match 
finished in a 4-4 draw. More next week.  
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


